Athens Athletic Boosters
Meeting Minutes
October 14, 2013

President Dave Purvis called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm.  Twenty-nine members and guests were present.

Jim Atwell moved and Scott Shaw seconded to approve the September 9, 2013 minutes with one correction.  Motion carried.  

Dave Purvis introduced himself and asked that each of the members and guests give their name, their children’ names, and the sports they participate in.  Dave told everyone that he appreciates their enthusiasm through Homecoming and the large soccer events.  Everyone should be very proud of our organization.

Vice President Report
Jeff Norton is working on additional fundraisers for the boosters that will include restaurant nights.  There are a handful of ideas which will be presented to the membership to get their interest.  He is also looking into larger fundraiser possibilities.

Treasurer Report 
Sam Maziasz reported that $7,900 has been received with membership applications and Spirit Wear.  $1,000 has been received in sales from the Credit Card square which only costs about $20 a month to use.  We have met our brick goal for the year, making $1,200 so far.  The first set of bricks has already been put in and we are starting to collect for the next batch.  The brick form is on the website for those who are interested.  

Secretary Report
On the table, there were copies of the 2013-2014 TAABF Meeting Dates, Upcoming Concession Opportunities, and a Sign-up Sheet for anyone who would like to represent the TAABF Membership Table at the last two football games.

Spirit Wear Report
Dana Cowper reported that Spirit Wear was available at Homecoming and Open House.  Most sweatshirts have been sold and bleacher seats are very popular.

Concessions 
Sales have been approximately $23,000 with expenses of $13,800.  Current inventory is appx. $11,000.  
When working with the hot chocolate machine, make sure that it is not on “Rinse” and that when making hot chocolate in the large pot; remember to use 4 gallons of water for every two bags of hot cocoa mix.  Freezer space is a problem.  For the Homecoming game, 400 hamburgers, 610 hot dogs, 230 slices of pizza, and 9 cases of blue PowerAde were sold.  Ribs sold out.  In answering the chicken vs. sausage question, Scott indicated that chicken allows us to serve those who do not eat red meat and a following is starting to grow.

Membership
Renee Zaits indicated that we have 177 members.  Dave pointed out that each of us are recruiters for the organization.  Items to add to the calendar and participate in are the 8th grade events that prepare students for Athens High School, adding to the middle school packets, and speaking at 8th grade spring sport meetings.  A suggestion was made to a snow cone machine at the 8th Grade Graduation party to promote the TAABF.


Scholarships/Grants
Maggie Stark-Norton announced that the new Scholarship and Grant applications are available on line.  If there are any questions, please feel free to contact Maggie at the email address on the application.  Waffle boards will be created the basic rules and will be posted in the outdoor concession stand.  A suggestion was made to add a line from our website to the athletic schedule.

Alumni Report
[bookmark: _GoBack]Dave Purvis indicated that the Alumni Committee is a work in progress.  Graduates will be polled to determine what they would like to see within the group.  A TAABF Alumni Reception may be a possibility.

Our website is a portal into our organization.  It should be up-to-date and full of informative information.

Public Relations Report
Dave Lambert has created Facebook and Twitter accounts for the boosters.  Dave will also take part in the creation of a program in which students in class will be working on the website.  Their duties would include adding statistics, game scores, school athletic history, and all-state players.  Content could be built through content.  Another idea was to hold a photo contest in which photos could be submitted to include in the website.  The winner of the contest would win Spirit Wear.  If anyone knows of any alumni who would like to participate in the think tank, please let Dave Purvis know.

Items to be included in the November school newsletter are information about the tennis wind screens, need for concession workers, and addition of the credit card payment system, website, Facebook and Twitter addresses, Brick Program, and encouragement to try our Chicken Sandwich!

Athletic Director Report
Bob Dowd introduced himself to the group and announced that the Athens Varsity Team is undefeated at 19 -0 with 68 goals.  The team is currently ranked at 13th in the nation.  Upcoming soccer games are Wednesday night at 6:00 pm and 8:00 pm and on Saturday at 1:00 pm.  Volleyball districts will be held Monday, Wednesday, and Friday beginning November 4, 2013.  The Football Semi-Finals will be held at Athens on November 23, 2013 at 1:00 pm.  The final will be held at Ford Field.  Other big events include Gymnastics in February, Girls Basketball Districts, Cheerleading Districts, Regionals, and OAA Cheer Competitions.

Old Business
There was no Old Business to discuss.

New Business
Cross Country and Track Coaches, Stallsmith, DeFresne, and Cook, have submitted a Request for Funding to cover the cost of a new tent to be used by the Boys’ and Girls’ Cross Country Teams and the Boys’ and Girls’ Track Teams.  The estimate for the cost of a new tent is $1,800 for a 10 x 20 red tent from Eclipse with 4 10’ walls and a roller bag to store in and travel with.  Michelle Watson moved and Renee Zaits seconded to John Edwards seconded to utilize the following monies for the purchase of the tent: $300 from the Cross Country line items for each team, $600 from 2013 Spring Late Requests that was not utilized, and $600 from 2013 Fall Late Requests that has not been utilized and the remainder to be used from 2014 Track team and unutilized 2014 Late Requests funding.  Jim Atwell moved and Renee Zaits seconded to bring the discussion to a vote.  Motion carried.

The Troy Athens Red Hawk Mascot will be at the Athens/Troy High Football game.  The Red Hawk also participated in Homecoming festivities including the parade and the game.  Dave Lambert will look at “Where is the Hawk” theme for Twitter to get a following for our mascot.  It was suggested that the Red Hawk mascot attend other events such as Larson and Baker graduation events and Costello’s’ school fair.

There was a reminder to everyone to vote on the TSD Bond for 2013. 

Dave Purvis thanked everyone for coming to the meeting.  Melissa Mooney moved and Don Enyedy seconded to adjourn the meeting.  Meeting was adjourned at 8:01 pm.

Scott Aurand wrote a check for $5,000 from Concessions to TAABF.

